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Subject  

Consider, and act upon, Resolution No. 2023-18(R) of the City Council of the City of Wylie, recommending to the Collin 

County Commissioner’s Court the renaming of County Road 725 to Parker Road Loop. 

 
Recommendation  

Motion to approve the Item as presented. 

 
Discussion  

 

On rare occasions it becomes necessary to rename or renumber a street to ensure the health, safety, and general welfare of the 

citizens of the City of Wylie. 

 

Due to public safety concerns, the City of Wylie Fire Department and Collin County GIS staff are requesting a street name 

change from County Road 725 to Parker Road Loop. The road is a short loop located off Parker/Ballard, just south of Park 

Blvd. The road is labeled as CR 725 on some mapping systems, Parker Road on some, Parker Road Loop on a few, and a 

combination of the three on yet others. The official name change will remove any confusion for first responders and others. 

 

The name change will affect five property owners. The road name will change but the address numbers will not. Those affected 

property owners have been notified and as of this report, no responses have been received.  

 

The name change will be considered by the Collin County Commissioners Court with approval of this resolution from the 

City of Wylie City Council, as the road is shared between the City and the County. 

 
 


